
Executive Board of TBS-EV 

President Bryan Cederbaum 480-321-6545 president@tbsev.org 
Executive VP Tal Yardeni 480-236-5157  execvp@tbsev.org 
VP Business Admin Consuelo  Davila Ruiz 602-575-6255 vpadmin@tbsev.org 
VP Facilities Admin Jaime Chait 480-452-8890  vpfacilities@tbsev.org 
VP Ritual Sandy Wechsler 201-956-5649 vpritual@tbsev.org 
VP Finance Jill Glickman 480-993-3928 vpfinance@tbsev.org 
VP Education Debbie Posniack 602-622-0550 vpeducation@tbsev.org 
VP Membership Karen Otero-Fisher 757-589-9680 vpmembership@tbsev.org 
Secretary Lisa Adamsen 480-752-9596 secretary@tbsev.org 

Treasurer Frank Rosenberg 602-292-1991 treasurer@tbsev.org 

Past President Steve Millman 480-632-0603 pastpresident@tbsev.org 
Office Manager Michele Millman 480-897-3636 Michele.millman@tbsev.org 

YAHRZEITS:  Pearl Blanche Israelton, mother of Fraidel Miller; Iris Feldman, aunt of 
Mark Feldman; Louis Uditsky, grandfather of Michael Uditsky; Samuel Cullen, father 
of Corrine Brooks; Neil Scott Ament, nephew of Barbara Tricoci and cousin of Lorre 
Levy; Chaya Gesundheit, grandmother of Ruti Keren; Rachel Hershlikovitz, aunt of 
Ruti Keren; Sonia Znaidak, grandmother of Amy McCracken; .Bluma Wechsler,  

mother of Joseph Wechsler 

HaMakom yenakhem etkhem b'tokh she'ar avelei Tzion Virushalayim.   May God 
comfort you together with all the other mourners of Zion and Jerusalem 

REFUA SHLEYMA:  Names submitted for the Refua Shleyma list will be read from the 

Bimah on Shabbat.  The full list is available in the e-version of the Shabbat Bulletin. 

December 28, 2019 / 30 Kislev 5780 

Parashat Miketz—Shabbat Rosh Chodesh 

Shabbat Hanukkah 

Genesis 41:1-44:17; Numbers 28:9–15 

(Etz Hayim p. 250-270; Hertz p. 155-166)

Maftir:  Numbers 7:42—47  

(Etz Hayim p. 809; Hertz p. 599) 

Haftarah—Zechariah: 2:14—4:7 

(Etz Hayim p. 1269-1272; Hertz p. 987-989)  

 

 

Light Shabbat Candles 

5:09pm Friday Night 

Shabbat Observance Ends 

6:09pm Saturday Night 

Rabbi Herschel “Brodie” Aberson 

3400 N. Dobson Road, Chandler, AZ 85224; 480-897-3636 

website: tbsev.org; email: office@tbsev.org    

Greeters 

Friday—Tony Tricoci 

Saturday—Joe Wechsler 

Announcements 

Friday—Karen Otero-Fisher 

Saturday—Sandy Wechsler 

ADMINISTRATION OFFICE HOURS:   

Monday, Tuesday; Thursday, Friday, 10:30am—2:30pm  

Closed Wednesday and Sunday 



The Week at a Glance 
Fri. Dec 27 6:00pm Shabbat Services 

Sat. Dec 28 9:00am Shabbat Services; Kiddush Sponsored by Marie and  
Georges Ganansia in honor of their 50th Wedding  
Anniversary; 7:00pm TBS-EV Community Hanukkah Party 

Sun. Dec 29 No Religious School or Regular Classes 
Mon. Dec 30 9:30am Tai Chi 
Fri. Jan 3 6:00pm Shabbat Services 
Sat. Jan 4 9:00am Shabbat Services; Kiddush Sponsored by Debora and 

Alan Ziv in honor of their 2nd Wedding Anniversary; 
7:00pm Zoolights 

Sun. Jan 5 9:00am Religious School, Sisterhood Ladles of Love; No  
Maimonides Class 

Please join us on Friday, January 17th at 6:00pm for our Family  
Shabbat  Service.  We would love for you to join us for this energized  
service and follow it with a vegetarian or vegan dinner. Adults: $7;  
children 12 years and younger: $4; families: $18. To ensure we have 
enough food, please RSVP by Wednesday, January 15th by  

contacting the office at (480) 897-3636 or ShabbatDinner@tbsev.org. Online pay-
ment and RSVP can be made at tbsev.org.   

MONTHLY BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING: The next Board of Directors of TBS-
EV monthly meeting is on Sunday, January 12th, beginning promptly at 12:30pm. 
All Board members will be in attendance reporting on their duties and assignments. The 
Board meeting is OPEN to all TBS-EV congregants and all are welcome! Your inputs 
as TBS-EV members welcome during an open forum, at the end of the Board meeting.  

50’S COMMUNITY HANUKKAH PARTY: Saturday, December 28th, 7:00—
9:00pm. Come twist again and bring you hanukkiot, candles, and matches! 
Join us for contests, fried foods, ice cream float bar, music, and more!   

ZOOLIGHTS : All youth are welcome to Zoolights Scavenger Hunt—
Winners get candy and bragging rights!!!  Saturday, January 4th at 
7:00pm.  We will meet at the Phoenix Zoo entrance.  Tickets are 
$13.95 online.  Please let us know if you are coming by emailing  
Sarah—Sarah.Bochenek@tbsev.org. 

SISTERHOOD LADLES OF LOVE: Sunday, January 5th starting at 9:00am.  
Sisterhood will be working with Ladles of Love to prepare free kosher meals to deliver 
to individuals who do not have access to kosher food. We will meet at the East Valley 
JCC. Kitchen volunteers will arrive at 9:00am. Those who wish to deliver meals should 
arrive by noon. Please contact sisterhood@tbsev.org to sign up or for questions. 

SPANISH SERVICES: Los próximos servicios en español serán el sábado 11 de  
enero a las 9:00 de la mañana. The next Spanish Services will be on Saturday, 
January 11th, 9:00am.  

ALUMINUM CAN RECYCLE:  Aluminum can donations will help support our General 
Fund.  Please place your CRUSHED aluminum cans (beverage cans only please) in 
the administration office mail room.    

If you haven’t enrolled in Fry’s Community  
Rewards, please do so today!  It's easy to do...go to 
www.frysfood.com/topic/new-community-rewards-
program. 
 

We recently received a check from Kroger’s in the amount of $160.25 for our  
participation in the Fry’s Community Rewards Program. A total for 2019 of 
$656.50. 

TBS-EV BOOK CLUB: Please join us on Saturday, February 1st for our monthly 
book club meeting. We will be discussing  The Last Watchman of Old Cairo by  
Michael David Lucas immediately following Kiddush, in the Social Hall.  Please RSVP 
to Rebecca Berkowitz at Rebecca.Berkowitz@tbsev.org. 

MAIMONIDES CLASSES:  Our ongoing study of two classics of rabbinic literature by 
the great medieval philosopher, Moses Maimonides, has resumed on Sunday  
Mornings in the Office Conference Room.  It begins at 9:00am, with davening, followed 
at 9:30am with classes taught by Professor Norbert Samuelson and Isaac Levy.   

JESSIE KIELSKY’S BAT MITZVAH PROJECT: Jessie is working 
with A New Leaf, an organization that helps homeless families. The 
theme is “Kids Helping Kids” - she will be collecting items that will go 
to children up to middle school age that reside in the organization’s 
shelters and residential facilities. Donation suggestions:  movie passes, $5-$10 fast-
food gift cards, board and card games, Lego sets, sports balls or other outdoor 
activity items, and S.T.E.M. or S.T.E.A.M. kits/activities/sets.  Donations may be 
given to Jessie at the synagogue or they can be dropped off at the Rabbi’s office 
through January 11th. 

PLEASE SUPPORT TBS-EV BY SHOPPING AT AMAZON:  Please help generate 
donations for TBS-EV when you purchase  items  at Amazon using AmazonSmile—
Smile.Amazon.com.  The Amazon Smile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the  pur-

chase price from your eligible purchases. 

CARTRIDGE RECYCLE:  Please donate your used printer cartridges.  Place 
your used cartridges in the box located on the counter in the Administration  
Office. We have been paying for most of our office supplies for several years 
through the money we receive from recycling printer cartridges.  Please help us 

keep this worthwhile endeavor going. 

All Board members will be in attendance reporting on their duties and assignments. The 

—


